CCGA –Member meeting  - Notes
 September 23, 2015 -   Chicago Bee Library  5:30 – 7:30 PM
Attending:  Jenny Albarran, Breanne Heath, Serethea Reid, Erik Hernandez, Lorraine Kells, Elvia Rodriquez, Sally Hamann, Kashanna Eiland, Carolyn Johnson, Laverne Morris, May Toy, Pat Jackson, Robert Hart, Cordia Pugh, JW Glass, Julie Samuels
The meeting started with everyone enjoying the snack potluck, and introducing themselves, their gardens and updates or experiences in their garden.
The agenda included the following coming events and ideas or suggestions that had been made by members before, during and after the last two meetings on June 9th ,  July 14th and at the August 7th Plant Distribution in New Horizon’s Garden:  
A. The Activities for the rest of this year will include:
a. Fall perennial plant distribution on September 26th;
b. Bulb distribution on October 24th     
c. Fall Quarterly Membership Meeting – Main item to discuss:  Launch   planning for the spring 2016  “annual conference” .  Consider restoring the basics of the old “Green and Growing fair”  and  think about where  it could be held
B. Other important things we may schedule in the 2016 Calendar include
a.  Quarterly membership meetings,
b.  What does CCGA "membership" mean - should people join CCGA??
c.  Inviting professional organizations to become a part of CCGA as “partners”?
d.  Plant distributions,
e. Garden/neighborhood network tours,
f.  Workshops that include horticulture and training on garden organizing  and building garden networks
g. CCGA newsletter   
h. Internet Discussion group for all members
i. Joint “volunteer” workdays
j. MWRD/ Rain barrel deliveries to gardens
k. University of Iowa Community Garden Study

There was a group discussion on  what has evolved as the 4 Working Groups and what each one should be responsible for doing.  The groups are: Resources, Education, Communication and Membership
A. Resources Working Group
a. What are the needs of CCGA members?
A.a.i. Rototillers, Tools, Generators, Fencing
A.a.ii. Cordia has  garden beds donation that may be available for members – contact her at cordia.pugh@att.net

A.a.iii. Use (or ownership!) of pick up trucks
A.a.iv. Compost (currently available from North Park Village – contact Betsy Elsaesser betsye@oakton.edu)
A.a.v. Seeds  - Cordia Pugh will be receiving a huge donation from HomeDepot -ALL of their end of season seeds and plant material
A.a.vi. Perennial Plant distributions to continue from Elite, Macy’s, Scott Byron
A.a.vii. Seedlings- as from the Austin High School green house
A.a.viii. Bulbs- as from the October 24th Bulb Distribution (bulbs purchased with the donations gardeners have made at the Plant Distributions this year)
A.a.ix. Funds – Neighborspace is holding $1,510.24 for CCGA
b. Question was offered – if CCGA had tools, trucks, etc, where would they be stored?
c. Suggestion that  CCGA keeps the list of available supplies and resources on the website
B. Education Working Group
a. What to CCGA members want to know:
B.a.i. How to garden
B.a.ii. How and what to cook
b. There has been only one workshop so far and that was held on April 11th during the committee meetings – all prior to the Seedling  
c. Workshops   were held at the last conference in March and could continue to be included in them  
d. Organize “Drop in classes” and have them listed on the website.
e. It was suggested by several members that there are already a lot of workshops being held by members and partners, for example at the Garfield Park Conservatory, Master Gardeners, Breanne at the Peterson Garden Project – and they should all be noted on CCGA’s website
f. The workshops are already on the website – on the calendar -  but we need to find out how to reach everyone this way
g. Post information right in gardens on garden signs (available from Neighborspace)
h. Post past workshops that have been held on the website with any handouts
C. Communication Working Group
a. Suggestions including creating a discussion list serve as the AUA has
b. JW is currently working with a few members on improving the website – he has been holding weekly interactive internet meetings
c. online webinars –
d. cyclical email –
e. better able to fire off our own email
f. editor@chicagocommunitygardens.org
g. Erik will work with JW
D. Membership Working Group
a. The role of this group is to: 

D.a.i. Recruit members
D.a.ii. Draft what the “benefits’ of being a member are
D.a.iii. Inform and communicate with members
D.a.iv. Organize quarterly meetings, the Spring conference
D.a.v. Draft a budget – register with the state so we can open a bank account
D.a.vi. Hold a fundraiser in the future when CCGA has decided what it wants to spend money on (Supplies and resources, Minigrants?)
D.a.vii. Governance structure
D.a.viii. How to engage the over 200 people who attended the last CCGA conference
D.a.ix. Is CCGA seen as “just a resource” to people?
D.a.x. Suggestion was to have people picking up plants complete a survey asking the following questions
D.a.x.1. Who is CCGA?
D.a.x.2. What does CCGA mean to you?
D.a.x.3. Are you interested in being more involved?
D.a.xi. A survey was drafted that was used in the plant distribution at North Park Village:
b. Suggestions:
D.b.i. Breanne suggested we put out regular cyclical notices on the website such as a regular “Featured Garden” story with pictures
D.b.ii. The idea of a regular “newsletter” was attractive.
D.b.iii. Hold Quarterly Meetings
D.b.iii.1. With a speaker
D.b.iii.2. Include  “engagement activities” which should also be held at Plant Distributions – such as the display of the plants that people will be receiving with descriptions and planting instructions
D.b.iii.3. Find ways to create interaction with members, between and among members. Members have identified the opportunity for networking is one of the most important things they have gotten from CCGA conferences and plant distributions
D.b.iii.4. Consider holding the Early spring event close to Earth Day if possible
D.b.iii.5. The Fall Quarterly Membership Meeting will be on November 14th  from 10:00AM – Noon – perhaps with lunch after maybe a  workshop - ???
It was decided that the next CCGA meeting would be on October 28th and be held at the Garfield Park Conservatory that may also be available for   the Spring Conference.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm.
